BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS
33 LAUREL STREET
BRANFORD, CONNECTICUT 06405-3644

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING: June 15, 2017

Present: -
Commissioner Jill Marcus (Chairman) 23 =
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Also present was Chief Kevin Halloran. éé =

—

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairman Marcus.

Approval of Minutes:

Motion made by Commissioner Grossman to approve the minutes of May 8, 2017.

Seconded b};
Commissioner Lasala. Vote unanimous.

Report of the Chief:

Compstat Report — Chief Halloran reported that during the past month the department issued 283
tickets, 37 of which were for cell phone/distracted driver violations. He reported cases of
significance including a person struck by an Amtrak train; person found deceased in the parking
lot of Margarita’s believed to be a heroin overdose; report of a shooting on North Branford Road;
Burglary at the Elm Caf¢; Identification made in a larceny case reported from 45 Grove Street;

The Detective Division assisted the State of Connecticut Liquor Control Commission with
compliance checks. YTD Part 1 Crimes down 2% from 2016.

Forfeiture Repoft: The Chief reported that the forfeiture balance is $152.688.89.

Budget — Transfer to Capital account completed. The Budget passed the full RTM June 14,
2017. |

Personnel

Injury Report — Officer Herten returned to work after a motor vehicle accident, the cruiser was
totaled.

Crime Analyst — the job was posted and 11 applications have been received.
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Letters — none

Motion made by Commissioner Goodwin to accept the report of the Chief. Seconded by
Commissioner Lasala. Vote unanimous.

Traffic Committee:

State requesting our LATA approve their request for the State DOT painting some crosswalks
and installing warning signs on town roads for safety. Chief Halloran provided additional
information concerning this request. He stated that he consulted with the Town Engineer.
Motion made by Commissioner Goodwin to accept the list. Seconded by Commissioner Lasala.
Vote unanimous.

Chief Halloran extended his appreciation and gratitude to the officers that were involved in
raising money for the Special Olympics.

Report of the Chair: ,
Chairman Marcus mentioned that the next meeting will be July 10. There will not be a meeting
in August.

Motion made by Commissioner Goodwin to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Seconded by
Commissioner Lasala. Vote unanimous.

Regpectfully Submitted

Trista Milici
Clerk




